B BAPTIST

BAPTIST ANDERSON REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTER

April 18, 2025

The Honorable Jimmie Smith
Mayor

City of Meridian

601 23" Avenue

Meridian, MS 39301

RE: Medical District Water Tank Funding

Dear Mayor Smith:

| am offering my support of the City of Meridian request for community project funding (CPF} to develop
and construct a water storage facility in the City’s Medical District. This additional water storage near our
hospital and other critical health service providers ensures that patients we serve in and around Meridian
are not negatively affected by water outages that may occur from infrastructure failures, power outages,
or weather events. We have recently experienced such an event and had this projected been in place, we
would have continued to operate unaffected.

This water storage facility is an important capital project for the Medical District that will allow
sustainability and resilience in our day-to-day operations which is critical to those we serve in the East
Mississippi area.

incerely,

(e 3 (4t ——

ohn G. Anderson
Administrator/CEQ
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